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March 13, 2015 
Oregon Joint Ways & Means  
Education Sub Committee 
Salem, OR 
 
Dear Co- Chair Monroe, Co-Chair Komp, 
Sen. Roblan, Sen. Thomsen, Rep. Huffman, Rep. Smith Warner, Rep. Sprenger, Rep. Taylor: 
 
As law enforcement leaders, we understand that early childhood programs both help children get 
on the right track and keep our communities safer. That’s why we’re writing to support increased 
funding for Healthy Families Oregon (home visiting), pre-kindergarten, improved kindergarten 
and early interventions that is in the Early Learning Division’s budget. Making sure our children 
thrive is important to the entire state and should be a priority in the legislature this session.  
 
These programs all have a research base that shows their numerous crime prevention outcomes 
and benefits for children and families. Voluntary home visiting programs like Healthy Families 
Oregon have been shown to cut child abuse and neglect by up to 50 percent while teaching 
mothers valuable child-raising skills. Data collected in Cincinnati showed that the mortality rate 
for infants receiving either Healthy Families America (HFA) or Nurse-Family Partnership 
(NFP), another home visiting model, was 60 percent lower than for the comparison group. In 
randomized trials, NFP cut child abuse in half among families in Elmira, New York, and families 
who participated in the Child FIRST home visiting program were one-third less likely to be 
involved with child protective services after three years than families who did not participate. 
 
Home visiting also makes economic sense. An Early Head Start program with a strong home 
visiting component showed that it improved the education and training of the mothers and also 
increased their incomes by $300 per month on average. The Washington State Institute for 
Public Policy ran the numbers on home visiting’s costs and known savings. They found that the 
home visiting program produced savings in improved children’s health, reduced abuse and 
neglect, increased readiness for school and reduced future crime that added up to average net 
savings (after subtracting costs) of $17,000 per family served. 
 
High-quality pre-kindergarten and other early education programs have enormous benefit for 
society as well. An independent analysis of over 20 preschool programs demonstrated that 
quality preschool returned an average “profit” (economic benefits minus costs) to society of 
$15,000 for every child served, by cutting crime and the cost of incarceration, and reducing other 
costs such as special education and welfare. By age 24, the people served by the Chicago Child-
Parent Centers, a high-quality early education program, were 20 percent less likely to have 
served time in a jail or prison. By age 40, the children served by the high-quality Perry Preschool 
program in Michigan were 46 percent less likely to have been sentenced to prison or jail. 
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All of these programs promote reading proficiency by third grade, a major state initiative.   
 
In terms of specific funding levels, we are supporting $10 million increase for Healthy 
Families Oregon, $30 million in new pre-K investments, $5 million increase for the 
Kindergarten partnership and innovation fund and $15 million increase for early 
intervention and childhood services. Early childhood investments help us do our jobs better. 
They make sure that more kids grow up happy and healthy and don’t turn to crime. We hope the 
legislature will consider these outcomes when deciding budget levels.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Mark Alexander 
Chief of Police, Ontario  

Kent Barker 
Chief of Police, Tualatin  

Walt Beglau 
District Attorney, Marion County  

Derek Bowker 
Chief of Police, Phoenix  

Jeffrey Bowman 
Chief of Police, Gearhart  

Michelle Branam 
District Attorney, Lincoln County 

Donald Brown 
Chief of Police, Myrtle Creek  

Mark Chase 
Chief of Police, Junction City  

Timothy Colahan 
District Attorney, Harney County 

Dennis Dotson 
Sheriff, Lincoln County 

David Dryden 
Chief of Police, Hubbard  

Rick Eiesland 
Sheriff, Wasco County  

Matt English 
Sheriff, Hood River County 

David Enyeart 
Chief of Police, Toledo  

Aaron Felton 
District Attorney, Polk County 

John Foote 
District Attorney, Clackamas 
County  

Alex Gardner 
District Attorney, Lane County 

Pat Garrett 
Sheriff, Washington County 

Jeff Groth 
Chief of Police, Sherwood  

Michael Grover 
Chief of Police, Cottage Grove  

Beth Heckert 
District Attorney, Jackson County 

Jim Hensley 
Sheriff, Crook County  

Bob Hermann 
District Attorney, Washington 
County 

Darla Huxel 
Chief of Police, Umatilla  

Don Johnson 
Chief of Police, Lake Oswego  

Kenneth Johnson 
Chief of Police, Fairview  

Denney Kelley 
Chief of Police, Black Butte Ranch  



 

 

Keith Killian 
Chief of Police, Lincoln City  

Dennis Lees 
Violence Survivor 

Steven Leriche 
District Attorney, Jefferson 
County 

Wyn Lohner 
Chief of Police, Baker City 

Doug Marteeny 
District Attorney, Linn County 

Kevin Martinez 
Chief of Police, Carlton  

Gary McCullough 
Chief of Police, Coos Bay  

Mark Miranda 
Chief of Police, Newport  

Jerry Moore 
Chief of Police, Salem  

Terry Moss 
Chief of Police, St. Helens  

Justin Nelson 
District Attorney, Morrow 
County 

Alan Orr 
Chief of Police, Tigard  

Daniel Ousley 
District Attorney, Wheeler 
County  

Rob Patridge 
District Attorney, Klamath 
County  

William Porter 
District Attorney, Tillamook 
County  

Rock Rakosi 
Chief of Police, Myrtle Point  

Boyd Rasmussen 
Sheriff, Union County 

Stuart Roberts 
Chief of Police, Pendleton  

Scott Russell 
Chief of Police, Woodburn  

Jason Schermerhorn 
Chief of Police, Cannon Beach  

Matt Shirtcliff 
District Attorney, Baker County 

Geoff Spalding 
Chief of Police, Beaverton  

Daniel Staton 
Sheriff, Multnomah County 

Rick Stokoe 
Chief of Police, Boardman 

Darrell Tallan 
Chief of Police, Monmouth  

Dave Tarbet 
Chief of Police, Redmond  

John Teague 
Chief of Police, Keizer  

Terry Timeus 
Chief of Police, West Linn  

Rod Underhill 
District Attorney, Multnomah 
County 

Daina Vitolins 
District Attorney, Crook County 

Jay Waterbury 
Chief of Police, The Dalles  

Marion Weatherford 
District Attorney, Gilliam 
County  

Mona Williams 
District Attorney, Wallowa County  

Bob Wolfe 
Sheriff, Polk County 

Mathew Workman 
Chief of Police, Warrenton  

Edward Wortman 
Chief of Police, Rockaway Beach  



 

 

Martha Brooks 
State Director, Fight Crime: 
Invest in Kids 

  

 
 
Cc:   Co-Chair Richard Devlin and Co-Chair Peter Buckley, OR Joint Ways & Means Committee 
        Governor Kate Brown, State of Oregon 
        Chief Education Officer Nancy Golden, Oregon Education Investment Board 
        Deputy State Superintendent Rob Saxton, Department of Education 
        Acting Director Megan Irwin, Early Learning Division 
 

 


